



September 14th, 2021 Booster Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Carey Fredrick/President, Melissa Yarosz/1st Vice President, Mari Luangrath-Ullrick/2nd Vice President, Monique Wilharm/Treasurer, Courtney Erickson/Co-Secretary, Kathy Witort/Co-Secretary, Jessica Santee (Glenbard South High School), Taff Nielsen, Janet Hubbard, Jeanne Abbott, and Ayesha Ahmed

Welcome and Meeting Overview

1. Call to Order

Carey opened the meeting at 7:01 p.m. and greeted all attendees.

2. Secretary Report

The minutes were approved from August. The motion passed unanimously.

3. Treasurer's Report

Discussed current Budget vs. Actuals

4. Principal's Report. Provided by Jessica Santee

- Raiders Remember – 20th anniversary of 9/11 events
- Students wrote Thank you notes for First Responders
- Friday/Saturday – Theatre production of fall play "Red vs. the Wolf"
- Movie Night on the Field – For Freshman (on Sunday 9/19)
- Seniors "Paint your Parking Spot" on Sunday 9/19
- Next Week 9/20 starts homecoming events (Monday-Games Night, Wednesday-Pep Rally, Friday-Game and Saturday - Homecoming Dance)
- Information coming out on Parent/Teacher conferences (in next week or so)
 - i. October 28th (zoom)/29th (in person)
- SHIELD Testing
 - i. Approximately 450+ students participating in SHIELD testing
 - ii. Starts next week and will be over the course of a school day
- Raider Pride Night – Fenton had to cancel due to COVID quarantine issues. We are looking to find a varsity opponent. Decision will be made tomorrow.

5. Committees. The committee reports were discussed below in section seven.

6. Officers' Reports

- **President –**
- Discussion on options for Raider Pride Night (Jessica to let us know by Wednesday)
- Concessions
 - i. Meeting with Mr. Carlson on concessions and have a good plan going forward
 - ii. Have a Concessions banker (Janet Hubbard to train)
- Freshman Contact List
 - i. Jessica Santee to pull in the next couple of weeks
 - ii. Directory Spot access will end in January/February 2022

- Luau update – small turnout but fun event. Group recommends we put together a small committee to look at this at end of year (May/June) for next year 2022/2023
- October Boosters Meeting being moved to Wednesday 10/13 (typically would be on Tuesday)
- Principal Newsletter comes out each month (first of the month) – GBS will work with her to have a standing section for us to communicate needs/events/etc.
- GBS Boosters to send out communications 2-3 times per month (want to be thoughtful of not sending out too many communications)

- **Treasurer –**

- Discussed current Budget vs. Actuals
- Items to potentially add to budget:
 - i. Contactless square readers (\$50 each) – thinking we'd need 3
 - ii. Turf payment – potential to increase budget to \$10,513 based on rentals
 - iii. Do we do a “wish list”? - Holding off for now
 - iv. Note a line item for “Raider Pride Night” for 2022

- **1st Vice President (Melissa)–**

- i. Raider Pride Night – on hold from a volunteer standpoint
- ii. Doing well with Raider Wear cashiers (volunteers)
- iii. Will look into concessions for Monday's game (prior to game night)
- iv. Reviewed Chili Kick-off binder – Important to do this year if possible
- v. Concessions Committee Chair – Abida and her husband Scott will take over
 1. Carey & Melissa to talk offline to transition to new team
- vi. Gratitude Day 11/18 – GBS provides notecards/students write thank you notes to various groups
- vii. Proactive approach regarding volunteering for concessions for winter sports
- viii. Tonya Hardtke will take on Raider Pride Night Chair for 2022/2023 school year

- **2nd Vice President – (Mari)**

- i. Memberships are doing well
- ii. All activity passes have been distributed

7. Committees

- ACTS/Gratitude Day – Janet Hubbard to ask Sam Reif on notes regarding these committees
- Weinstein Awards – September 17th (TBD due to potential game date change)
- Hospitality for Teacher Appreciation – (Jessica) Let us how we can support this
- LRC Volunteers – Jessica to see if we need any volunteers
- Vision/Hearing Screening – Asking if Jessica needs any volunteer support
- Raider Wear – Ayesha Ahmed
 - i. Carey - Should we put in a new order as we get closer to holidays
 - ii. Ayesha- What's the budget and when should we order (soon due to supply chain issues)
- Restaurant Night – Emily Frederick (Nana's on 9/16)

8. New Business

- Jessica Santee would like to discuss Golf Outing (please add to agenda for future meeting)
- Will look to move meetings to Zoom going forward (Carey to research and bring back to group next month)
- Janet – Nana's pizza (They can create an 8 ½ by 12 picture to show folks what pizza is being served at the concession stand) as folks have been asking

- i. Question – Can Nana’s put a banner at our stand?
 - 1. Currently against district rules
 - 2. Looking at other ways to advertise
- Monique idea – Contactless payment (propose adding it to budget)
- Monique’s idea to create new signs/banners for Boosters around Spirit Wear – Mari/Taff to work on together
- Jeanne Abbott – Proposed to GBS Boosters to have Flamingos or signs in yards instead of traditional toilet papering of houses
 - i. Currently any events related to the above are not school sanctioned
 - ii. Appreciate Jeanne coming to group and to continue to come with ideas

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn the meeting passed unanimously at 8:30 P.M.
Minutes submitted by Courtney Erickson